

P. O. BOX 848

SAN JUAN PUERTO RICO

"THE FIRST ON ALL PUERTO RICO DIALS"

March 2nd, 1942 FM:a-lr

Mr. Ernest Roccooper 438 East 21st Street Brooklyn, New York

Dear Sir:

Thanks you for your letter dated February 10th in regard to the Inauguration program of our Station on February 9th.

We will be very glad to dedicate a program to the National Radio Club and as we do not know how soon will you get the news to the members of the club, we will wait until we hear again from you.

It is our intention to broadcast regular monthly programs for frequency checks. The second Sunday of each month from 2 AM to 3 AM Eastern War Time. Therefore we will be on the air next Sunday, March 8th from 2:00 to 3:00 AM.

If you wish, we could dedicate to your club our program on Sunday, April 12th, so that you have plenty of time to let the members of your Association know.

If there is any special form that you would like us to send to those who listen after they report, we will appreciate that you send it.

Thank you again for your interest in our broadcasts, we remain,

Very truly yours,

Félix Muñiz, Manager